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Statement attributable to the Spokesperson for the 
Secretary-General on the Middle East  

Stéphane Dujarric, Spokesman for the Secretary-General 

One month after the horrific events of 7 October, the Secretary-General reiterates his 
total condemnation of the acts of terror committed by Hamas in Israel for which there 
can be no justification. He will never forget the horrendous images of civilians being 
killed and maimed and others being dragged away into captivity. He reiterates his 
appeal for their immediate and unconditional release.  

The Secretary-General remains extremely distressed by the killing of civilians in 
Gaza and the humanitarian catastrophe that continues to unfold in Gaza, with an 
unimaginable toll on civilians.  

He also reiterates his call for an immediate humanitarian ceasefire.  
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